

This meeting was called to order at 6:01 PM by Vice President Quinn Margrett.

- Roll Call
- Pledge of Allegiance
- Program
- Open Forum
 - Gopa: Junior in computer science, perplexity AI is a better Chat GPT and you can get a month free which can help explain things. If we get 500 people to sign up we get a year for free for Iowa State. I can also send a referral link if you'd like it.
- Adopting the Agenda
 - Moved and seconded
- Approval of Minutes:
 - Moved and seconded
- Committee Reports:
 - Rules: We Looked at the bylaw bill and you will see our recommendations and was sat favorably. We have confirmed that meetings are on Thursdays at 5:30, please contact me if you'd like to join
 - Finance: Seating six senators to finance committees, keep an eye out for our three bills as well
 - PR: Met with co-directors of events for the student government expo. If you need anything for your committee please let me know. Please sign up for ClubFest, and we have a senator and an at-large to join the committee.
 - IDEA: Still accepting applications, great opportunity and would love to see you get involved. If you have any questions please let me know
 - Events: Hoping to pass the budget, if you are interested in leading a breakout room please let me know. If you are available for the student government expo please sign up, we need at least one person in the committee booth at all times.
 - Sustainability: First meeting today, actively recruiting for the committee
 - Health & Wellness: Still accepting applications, the symposium is scheduled for February 7th, and meeting every other week to discuss the plans and I encourage you to attend
 - Legislative Ambassadors: Welcoming the board of regents in a couple of weeks, please confirm your attendance no later than tomorrow. Reach out if you are interested in joining the committee.
 - Other
- Comments from the Executive Branch:
 - Sign up for the retreat and please drive if you can
- Comments from the Advisor:
 - We are available if you have any questions, if you need to chat please sign up using the link in the MIS

- In order to access the email lists and the office door access please fill out the MIS
- Student Engagement is looking for volunteers for the substance-free tailgate, please sign up
- The Election Commission is proposing some bylaws to make elections run smoothly so please consider those
- 2024-2-001 F:
 - Bob Carver and Mitch Hagan
 - Stump in the road, the parking department has raised the rates for the minimum ticket is 50\$ which was previously the maximum
 - Mopeds and motorcycles are also covered and we want to be able to help as many people as we can
 - Combines food insecurity, and parking tickets being paid, and our students don't have to come up with money for unexpected expenses
 - Kammeyer: Motion to amend to make the maximum \$60 instead of \$50
 - Objected by Everheart: would this change the line item?
 - Yes, suggest including the line item change
 - Kammeyer: Withdrawn amendment and yield time
 - Hagan: We are not changing the line item amount, just the number of tickets that could be paid
 - Gopa: Why the \$60 again?
 - Last year the minimum amount was \$30 which changed to \$50 over the summer
 - Gopa: Are we sure this will be enough?
 - This is a pilot program so we are trying to give room for this to grow
 - Gopa: Are you in talks with the parking division?
 - Yes, they wanted us to pay for it so as long as we are paying for it they have no problem with it
 - Gopa: What would you say about SHOP having too many volunteers?
 - They are always short staffed so it is never a problem
 - Momaney: What if you are a second-time offender?
 - They are the same price
 - Momaney: The quantity would be 83 instead of 100 and would bring the cost down by \$20 overall. Does that sound correct?
 - Yes
 - Momaney: What will you do with the leftover money?
 - It will go back to the student government
 - This was so we could run people instead of having to ask for more money
 - Momaney: If we change the quantity will that be a problem?
 - Martinez: No, we can change the amount to 1 and they can use all \$5,000

- Momaney: Motion to change to \$60 and cost to \$5,000 and change the quantity to 1 instead of 100
 - Moved and seconded
- Everheart: The poster printing went up by a little bit, so motion to amend the quantity to 238 and the total to be \$147.56. The total cost would be \$5,187.56
 - Moved and seconded
- Vierregger: What happens if there is an overflow of tickets, if you get a peak in the beginning month how will you spread out the volunteers?
 - They want people on the first Tuesday of the month which is when they need manpower. A large amount of people would be helpful
- Kammayer: Can you tell us what the hours would look like?
 - They would work 2-3 hours for each ticket which is a usable amount of time for SHOP
 - We want people to be involved instead of just picking up a shift at work
 - We're not trying to give students too much on their plate while still being a student
- Kammeyer: You talked about the specific food truck day, is there a way we can encourage you to volunteer on those specific days?
 - Parking tickets will not stop, so there will always be people who can help out SHOP
 - We will be giving them a date and a time to work with us so they can get their parking tickets paid off.
- Agarwald: Everyone has very different schedules, how do you plan on dealing with people who prefer evenings?
 - We will stagger them throughout the months of the semester
- Everheart: So you're saying you're going to offer up a potential time?
 - Yes, there will be multiple days when people can come
- Samantha Jones: How are you going to ensure that people show up?
 - If they don't show up on their day, we will not pay their parking ticket
- Roll Call Vote:
 - 18-0-1
- 2024-2-002 F:
 - The program is completed and you can find it on the website
 - This is for advertising
 - Gopa: How will we hold them accountable?
 - This is simply a way to connect
 - Gopa: Are you filtering out these messages?
 - Yes, the form will be filtered by Bollard, who will remain impartial
 - Kammeyer: Do we need to change the printing cost?
 - Yes

- Pursley: How will people know if any action is done?
 - Their email is provided
- Peddasani: I motion to amend the quantity to 238 and the total to be \$147.56
 - Moved and seconded
- Roll Call Vote:
 - 14-0-5
- 2023-2-004 F:
 - Tents, one for each committee, tents
 - We need people to come get excited for the expo
 - Pursley: Is food going to be a separate bill?
 - Yes
 - Gopa: Why don't we buy the tables?
 - I don't know where we would store them, we do not have room in the basement
 - Udoka: Since we think about this being a recurring event, we should buy the tables so we do not have to rent them
 - We do not have anywhere to put them
 - Agarwal: We don't have space and I don't want to have to haul them around every time. It saves us on labor.
 - Roll Call Vote:
 - 18-0-1
- 2024-2-002 SG:
 - I talked to Erik about joining PR and I want to build a strong community and this committee would help me do that.
 - Jake Snyder: I'd love to hear some ideas
 - Townhall, doing Instagram takeovers so people can get to know us better, and behind the scene footage
 - Josh Poe, Erik approached me about joining the PR committee and I feel like I could be an asset to it. I sat in on a meeting yesterday and I want to help grow our social media presence, I have experience within my fraternity
 - Passed by way of unanimous consent
- 2024-2-003 SG:
 - I interned at a company, and I enjoyed working in finance helping my dad begin his company
 - I was the president and treasurer of my fraternity. I am also the treasurer of two clubs currently and want to help clubs get funding
 - I am passionate about allocating money and helping organizations
 - Passed by way of unanimous consent
- 2024-2-004 SG:

- Finance and Economics major was on the finance committee for the past semester and we did some great work and want to continue the work we did
- Treasurer of my fraternity and president of two other clubs. I want to learn how the money within student government works
- I think it is one of the most important committees and I have worked within budgets for IRHA and my hall council
- Gopa: We need to be asking questions, they deal with 3 million dollars. How are you financially responsible?
 - I want to make sure we are spending money appropriately. Not every organization is going to get everything they ask for.
 - We want to look at the big picture and mistakes made in the past.
 - I am very organized and want to make sure I know where the money is going. It impacts all students so I want to go through all the factors to hold myself accountable.
- Momaney: Do you think you will be able to remove your biases concerning organizations you may be a part of?
 - I don't think any of the clubs I'm in can receive funding. It goes back to asking about the big picture.
 - It is important to be objective and bias is natural but maintaining objectivity is very important to me
 - I try to be as objective as possible and the board is comprised of different activities so our natural biases are balanced by the team of the committee
- Passed by unanimous consent
- 2024-2-001 Y:
 - Changes are small, done to make the procedures accurate to what is actually done
 - Changes in Chapter 8
 - Trying to fix some issues from the last elections so that the procedure is up to date
 - Use of Qualtrics instead of paper ballots
 - Physical voting locations and announcements of election results
 - Removing redundancy of duties
 - Removing sections regarding non voting members so all members except for the commissioner vote
 - Fixing internal procedures about debates
 - Verification panels were used during paper ballots so we no longer need them
 - Automatic appeals to the Supreme Court, upping the monetary penalties which will be brought to the Senate on a new date
 - Removing the computation center and replacing it with the advisor
 - Momaney: The amendments will be one by one so they will not all be in one bill
 - 8.2.2
 - 8.6.1.4

- Remove 8.6.1.8.4
 - 9.2.5.1 and 9.2.5.2 will be kept except the computation center will say the advisor
 - Remove everything after 9.2.5.2
 - Objection by Kammeyer: What are the reasons for removing it from the bill?
 - Removes petitioning process and other safeguards, another bill will be seen reintroducing these sections
 - Withdrawn
 - Weaver: Motion to table this bill for two weeks so we can review these bylaws.
 - Moved and seconded
- 2024-2-005 F:
 - Motion to waive first read
 - Same priorities as last year
 - Go out to organizations we allocate funds to such as basic needs, rent and utilities
 - Needs to get passed today, but please ask questions
 - Everheart: Does the codification need to be changed seeing as there are no line items?
 - This is how they did it last year. It is a finance bill but it was already used in the big picture
 - Roll Call Vote:
 - 19-0-0-1
- 2024-2-006 F:
 - Destined by rotation to host
- Closing Announcements:
 - Everheart: Tomorrow is the CALS new student BBQ, anyone is welcome to attend.
 - Rowles: If anyone wants to join assets team it would be very appreciated, you get to listen to small business and nonprofits
 - Kammeyer: Go State, beat Iowa
 - Margrett: The Retreat is finalized date-wise, we are looking for one more person to drive and we have to get this approved by risk management so please check your email and approve it . Sign up for clubfest and the expo to get your outreach credits. The Board of Regents is coming up so please sign up to be interested and engaged.

Adjourned at 7:38 PM.